THE CHILANDO FAMILY

June, 2022



Laboring for Christ In

"ZAMBIA! THE REAL AFRICA"

Dear Prayer Partners,

Greetings to you, we trust that you are doing well in your service to the Lord. We're doing just fine and our travels have been great. We are thankful for your prayers and love as we continue our furlough and endure the high gas prices. Thank you so much to all who have sent us a love offering to help us offset some of these costs. Travelling with the whole family in America is not exactly cheap these days.

It has been wonderful to see old friends and make new ones. It is also good to see that Churches are still standing strong and the gospel is going forth across America. It is essential for churches in America to stay strong in order for us to do more on the mission field. The number of missionaries on the field is becoming less every year. I believe it is time to throw everything we have, to world evangelism. You see, while people have become cold to the gospel and find it difficult to get back to church in the West. In Zambia, people are looking for real churches. Their lives have been turned upside down, the economy is still struggling and most of them have seen the truth about the hyped up Charismatics and JW. We have an effectual open door.

Not only are we asking for your financial support but, we need laborers also. In Lusaka, children roam the streets everywhere with nothing to do but get into trouble. We also have a University near us with 24,000 students from all over Zambia. This University is a ministry just by it self with zero government interference. We just need people. This is why we're praying for a 27 passenger bus to aid us in our ministry to these groups.

We thank God for His goodness and for His watch over the ministry in Zambia. We are looking forward to returning in August and getting back to work. The men have done a fantastic job watching over the flock. Several people have asked me, how they could be a blessing and encouragement to these men. Please feel free to get in touch with me and I will make the necessary arrangements. This is just another way to personally get involved with the work on the ground. **Bro. Fidelis, Bro. Keshi, Bro. Gift and Bro. Kondwani** respectively.

Please continue to pray that commitments toward the purchase of the bus do come in. I am looking forward to sending you pictures. Amen! Thank you so much.

Sincerely, Martin and Jennifer Chilando 1Corinthians 15:58